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NOTICE
	TO:
	All Admitted Insurers and Interested Persons

	DATE:
	October 1, 2008

	SUBJECT:
	Filings Containing A Proposed Rate Change Below the Minimum Permitted Earned Premium


The purpose of this Notice is to advise Insurers and other interested persons of the requirements for rate filings subject to prior approval that contain a proposed rate change below the Minimum Permitted Earned Premium.  

California Code of Regulations (“CCR”) Title 10, Section 2644.1 provides that no rate shall be approved that is below the Minimum Permitted Earned Premium.    Minimum Permitted Earned Premium is defined in CCR Section 2644.3. If an insurer plans to submit a rate filing containing a Minimum Permitted Earned Premium amount less than that provided in CCR section 2644.3, the insurer must also submit a variance request pursuant to CCR section 2644.27(f)(5).  
CCR section 2644.27(f)(5) is the variance that provides for lowering Minimum Permitted Earned Premium based upon the insurer’s certification that the rate will not cause the insurer’s financial condition to present an undue risk to its solvency and will not otherwise be in violation of the law.   
Rate Filings submitted after October 31, 2008 that contain a Minimum Permitted Earned Premium below that allowed by CCR section 2644.3 and that do not contain a request for a variance pursuant to CCR section 2644.27(f)(5) along with the required certification letter will be rejected at the intake level.   The insurer may resubmit the rejected filing with a request for a variance pursuant to CCR section 2644.27(f)(5). 
Any questions concerning this notice should be directed to Bureau Chief Rick Holbrook at 415-538-4328.
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